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President’s Message:

Hi All:

I hope you had a warm and safe winter.  We are hoping to open on April 15th weather permitting.

Again, I would like to thank all volunteers past, present and future. Without you we have to hire outside contractors the result would be a need to increase our condo fee.  Please plan on attending the informational and annual meetings. Please get involved.  We are also saddened by the loss of friends and owners of the Woodbrook community.

Thomas LaPointe, President

On Behalf of the Board

Board Meetings

All members are invited to attend Board Meetings.  The schedule will be posted after April 15th.

Opening Weekend – Official date is April 15th, which is on a Friday.  The weather and water turn on will determine the actual opening date which will be posted on the website.

 Opening Informational Meeting – Sunday, May 29, 2016 at 9:00 AM
Annual Meeting – Sunday, August 14, 2016 at 9:00 AM.

THIS IS AN OFFICIAL NOTIFICATION OF THESE SCHEDULED MEETINGS

Condominium Fees   [image: image1.png]


      

Enclosed invoice is due April 1, and payable no later than April 30, 2016. Amount due is $600.00.  To avoid late fees and interest, payment must be post marked no later than April 30, 2016.

Payments may be mailed to:

Woodbrook Camp and Tennis Club, PO Box 723, Fitzwilliam, NH 03447. 

Site Managers

Pete Marrotte, Buddy McRell and Victor Sammartino have been appointed Site Managers for the 2016 season.  

Our sincere thanks to Doug Ibelle, winter site manager, for a job well done.  Harry Damon kept Woodbrook plowed and sanded as needed.  Your work has been greatly appreciated.

Woodbrook Policies

All policies are on our website. Please review them along with the Woodbrook Rules. Remember that all boats, trailers, canoes, kayaks, paddleboats, jet skis and both sides of golf carts must be identified with lot numbers. The tarmac is a common area designated for the overflow of owners and guest parking as the parking of cars on the roads presents a safety hazard. The tarmac policy does not allow for the parking of a second trailer as described in our by-laws, although boats and boat trailers are permitted. 
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Nancy Cassely is in charge of the Sunshine Fund.  Woodbrook contributes $25.00 for families who have lost an immediate family member or anyone who has a serious medical issue.  Please feel free to notify her at 978-256-5069 or via email at nancycassely@comcast.net. 

Entertainment Committee

We hope everyone had a good winter and we are looking forward to another fun-filled summer at Woodbrook. Some of the events planned for this season include: Bocce, horseshoe and pool tournaments, children and adult fishing tournaments, beach parties and many other activities for everyone. If anyone has any suggestions or ideas for events or would be willing to help, please contact Brad or Kathy Trueax or Fran Kelley. Beth Bambarger and Karen Spector are running children’s events this year along with Vicky Cooper. Volunteers are always needed. Our first committee meeting will be held Memorial Day weekend immediately following the informational meeting. All are welcome to attend.

Best regards,

Kathy Truezx

Webmaster      [image: image3.wmf]
Janet Moore is our Webmaster.  She may be contacted at webmaster@woodbrooknh.com.  Please contact her regarding any postings.  She has a lot of information posted regarding DRA regulations, Bylaws, Board Meeting Minutes, Newsletters, Property Sales and any current happenings. Per our attorney, disclaimers have been posted on the WB website and the Friends of Facebook page.  

Gatekeeper                       [image: image4.wmf]
If you have any problems or concerns with the gate, please notify the gatekeeper at gatekeeper@wbnh.com. The gate has offered Woodbrook Owners greater security and limited unauthorized vehicles coming in from Route 12.  Remotes may be purchased for $16.00.  
Owner’s List

Fred Cilberto updates our Owner’s list.  Please notify 

him of any address, telephone or name change so that the information is current.  He may be reached at 

 f-jciliberto@msn.com or 603-585-9842.

Office

The Woodbrook Office is open every Saturday from 9:00 AM to 11:00 AM.  If interested in setting up the calendar for 2016, please contact Carole O’Neill at coneillauthor@aol.com or 603-305-3377. 
Reminders

The DRB will accept permits after April 15, 2016.  Any open permits need to be renewed.  DRB permits are available in the Woodbrook office. 
Speed Limits (5 mph) are in place at all times, including the winter season October 15th – April 15th.

Please use common sense for dumpster use.  Garbage should NOT be brought from home.  Other materials, which should NOT be found in the dumpsters, include TVs, furniture, mattresses, oils, grills, metal or any construction materials.  Boxes should be cut up or crushed.  Land Fill Permits may be obtained from the Fitzwilliam Town Hall at no cost.
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In Memoriam








                     

Our Deepest Sympathies to the following families for their losses:

Lisa Mageary’s Father, Mr. Douglas Surette

Jack Dyken’s Sister

Barbara and Nancy Howe’s Husband and Father, Mr. Robert Howe

Patrick Trubiano’s Mother, Mrs. Shirley Trubiano

Rick Geilfuss’s Father, Mr. James Geilfuss

Rick Geilfuss’s Mother, Mrs. Janet Geilfuss

Joyce Doody’s Husband, Mr. Donald Doody

Marsha Dickenson’s Husband, Mr. Kennin Dickenson, no longer an owner but a longtime Woodbrook resident.

